

#### Střední průmyslová škola strojnická Olomouc, tř.17. listopadu 49

#### Výukový materiál zpracovaný v rámci projektu "Učíme moderně" Registrační číslo projektu: CZ.1.07/1.5.00/34.0205

Šablona: III/2 Anglický jazyk

Sada: 3

Číslo materiálu v sadě: 15

Tento projekt je spolufinancován Evropským sociálním fondem a státním rozpočtem České republiky

Název: Environment protection

Jméno autora: Mgr. Jana Novotná

Předmět: anglický jazyk

Jazyk: anglický, český

Klíčová slova: environment protection, recycling, Greenpeace

Cílová skupina: žák 3. ročníku

Stupeň a typ vzdělání: střední odborné

Očekávaný výstup: žák si procvičí slovní zásobu k tématu "ochrana životního prostředí".

Metodický list/anotace:

Žáci si na základě této prezentace procvičí slovní zásobu k tématu ochrana životního prostředí a budou umět krátce pohovořit o způsobech ochrany ŽP a organizaci Greenpeace.

Datum vytvoření: 3. 6 2013

## 1. Match the words which go together.

- 1) cause
- 2) sort out
- 3) improve
- 4) save
- 5) use
- 6) harm
- 7) stop
- 8) produce

- A. using plastic bags
- B. energy
- C. the environment
- D. carbon dioxide
- E. rubbish
- F. pollution
- G. public transport
- H. sea animals

<u>Key:</u>

1F 2E 3C 4B 5G 6H 7A 8D

### 2. Complete the text with the words from the box.

### **REDUCES TIPS TRASH BENCHES THROW METALS**

**Recycling** means turning the materials from trash into something new. Glass, paper, plastic, and \_\_\_\_\_ such as aluminum and steel are all commonly recycled. Dead plants and some kitchen \_\_\_\_\_ can be recycled through composting.

One reason that people give for recycling is that it \_\_\_\_ trash in dumps. Another reason people recycle is to reduce the amount of raw materials and energy used in making things. Most of the time, it takes less energy to recycle trash than to \_\_\_\_ it away. Recycling can reduce your carbon footprint and it would help to minimize the size of rubbish \_\_\_\_ around the world.

Most people make about two kilograms of waste (trash) every day, and about 7% of this waste is made up of plastic products that can be recycled. Today, plastic can be recycled into products like picnic tables, park \_\_\_\_, and even high-chairs.

# <u>Key:</u>

**Recycling** means turning the materials from trash into something new. Glass, paper, plastic, and metals such as aluminium and steel are all commonly recycled. Dead plants and some kitchen trash can be recycled through composting.

One reason that people give for recycling is that it reduces trash in dumps. Another reason people recycle is to reduce the amount of raw materials and energy used in making things. Most of the time, it takes less energy to recycle trash than to throw it away. Recycling can reduce your carbon footprint and it would help to minimize the size of rubbish tips around the world.

Most people make about two kilograms of waste (trash) every day, and about 7% of this waste is made up of plastic products that can be recycled. Today, plastic can be recycled into products like picnic tables, park benches, and even high-chairs.

## **3. Answer the questions.**

- 1. In your opinion, what should people do to protect the environment?
- 2. Do you have any ideas how to improve the environment in your village or town?
- 3. How do you protect the environment?
- 4. Do you sort out rubbish? Why? / Why not?
- 5. Why are cycling and walking more eco-friendly than using a car?
- 6. Do you know any organisations which try to protect the environment?



Students' own answers

## 4. Read the text.

**Greenpeace** is a non-governmental environmental organization with offices in over forty countries and with an international coordinating body in Amsterdam, the Netherlands. Greenpeace focuses its campaigning on world wide issues such as global warming, deforestation, overfishing, commercial whaling, genetic engineering, and anti-nuclear issues. Greenpeace uses direct action, lobbying and research to achieve its goals. The global organization does not accept funding from governments, corporations or political parties, relying on 2.9 million individual supporters and foundation grants.

Greenpeace is known for its direct actions and has been described as the most visible environmental organization in the world. Greenpeace has raised environmental issues to public knowledge, and influenced both the private and the public sector. Greenpeace has also been a source of controversy; its motives and methods have received criticism and the organization's direct actions have sparked legal actions against Greenpeace activists.

# 5. Answer the questions.

- 1. What's Greenpeace?
- 2. What issues does it focus on?
- 3. How does it get money?
- 4. What does it do to achieve its goal?



Picture 1 - Protest against L'Oréal

#### Použitá literatura:

vlastní zdroje

Internet

Recycling

Recycling. In: *Simple English Wikipedia: the free encyclopedia* [online]. San Francisco (CA): Wikimedia Foundation, 2013-05-29 [cit. 2013-06-03]. Dostupné z: <u>http://simple.wikipedia.org/wiki/Recycling</u>

Greenpeace

Greenpeace. In: *Wikipedia: the free encyclopedia* [online]. San Francisco (CA): Wikimedia Foundation, 2013-05-18 [cit. 2013-06-03]. Dostupné z: <u>http://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Greenpeace&oldid=555643829</u>

Picture 1

ELLYWA. *Wikimedia Commons* [online].[cit. 3. 6. 2013]. Dostupný na www: http://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/File:IMG\_2642\_Greenpeace\_demonstration\_Loreal\_s eptember\_11\_2006\_Alphen\_aan\_den\_Rijn.JPG

Dostupné pod licencí Creative Commons Attribution – Share Alike 3.0 Unported.